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Dr. Joseph Rudolph to Head CSR’s New Emerging Technologies and Training in Neurosciences Integrated Review Group 
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Dr. Joseph Rudolph has been named Chief of the new Emerging Technologies and Training in Neurosciences (ETTN) Integrated Review Group (IRG) at the NIH Center for Scientific Review (CSR).
“Dr. Rudolph is a dynamic leader and innovator who has shown a strong commitment to both science and peer review,” says CSR Director, Toni Scarpa. “He’s just the person to lead the development of our new neuroscience review group.”     

This new IRG resulted from a reclustering of CSR’s neuroscience study sections to improve the quality and efficiency of reviews in this critical area of research.  ETTN includes two study sections as well as Special Emphasis Panels to review fellowship and small business grant applications for all the neurosciences.

The two ETTN study sections are new ones recommended by the NIH Peer Review Advisory Committee and others: 

· Molecular Neurogenetics Study Section (MNG) 

· Neurotechnology Study Section (NT)  
Dr. Rudolph previously was the Scientific Review Officer for CSR's Neurotoxicology and Alcohol Study Section. He has also helped lead CSR efforts to implement Asynchronous Electronic Discussion Reviews, which are enabling CSR to recruit experienced reviewers who find it difficult or impossible to travel to regular review meetings.  Dr. Rudolph earned his Ph.D. in pharmacology from the University of Florida, where he studied the effects of chronic ethanol exposure on NMDA receptor pharmacology and physiology. He first came to the NIH intramural program as a postdoctoral fellow, studying the genetics of alcoholism and other mental disorders in the NIAAA Laboratory of Neurogenetics. Before coming to CSR he was the Group Leader of the Applied Genomics and Molecular Genetics Core Facility, at Transgenomic, Inc., in Gaithersburg, MD. 

About CSR 
The Center for Scientific Review organizes the peer review groups that evaluate the majority of grant applications submitted to the National Institutes of Health. These groups include experienced and respected researchers from across the country and abroad. Since 1946, CSR’s mission has been to see that NIH grant applications receive fair, independent, expert, and timely reviews — free from inappropriate influences — so NIH can fund the most promising research. CSR also receives all incoming applications and assigns them to the NIH institutes and centers that fund grants. 
For more information, go to our Web site—http://www.csr.nih.gov—or phone 301-435-1111. 
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